KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL – PARENT STAFF COUNCIL

· MINUTES OF PSC AGM AND FIRST MEETING OF THE SCHOOL SESSION – TUESDAY 5TH SEPTEMBER 2017

PRESENT -
Lesley Spence



Helen Outram



Abi MacMillan



Jane Bowden



Graham Barrie



Karen Tomczynski



Gemma Armstrong



Claire Blomfield



Sandra Shankland



Lesley Henderson



Councillor Chris Horne



Graham Thomson

APOLOGIES - 
Councillor Calder



Councillor Campbell



Jackie Bonar



Kirsty Matthews

	Area - AGM
	Action By

	Chairperson’s Report – Graeme gave brief overview of work carried out last session.  
	GB

	Treasurer’s Report – Graham discussed the report Kirsty had compiled of our finances for last session and our accounts had been audited on 31st August 2017.

Summary:-

Started 2016/2017 with £754 in the bank

Over the year with fundraising events and donations, we raised around £3000.  
Donations to the school over the year were £1800 (approx)

It should be noted that, with a few exceptions, all psc fundraising is for the benefit of all pupils in our school.  Eg the largest donation of £1000 was for the whole school to be given a professional theatre company pantomime performance, in December.
We have just issued a cheque for £1000 to the school for Project Playground works as previously agreed at our last meeting.

£500 previously agreed for microphone purchase still to be arranged.

£90 previously requested by Nursery, not sure if still required, Abi said she would find out.
	GB

AM

	Election of Officers:-

After discussion, the following have been confirmed:-

Chairman – Graeme Barrie

Vice Chairperson – Gemma Armstrong

Treasurer – Kirsty Matthews

Secretary – Lesley Spence

A special thanks and gifts (from PSC Members) was given to Karen Tomczynski, who is leaving after 9 years ‘service’ to the PSC, now her daughter is at the Academy.
	


	Area – First meeting of school session
	Action By

	Previous Minutes 

Lesley S reported a few items carried over from last meeting:-

1) New staff member possibly recruited for PSC – Lesley H stated after discussion and due to work commitments, it was felt fairer to have different staff members to attend our meetings, where possible.  PSC thought this was a good idea.  We welcomed Jane Bowden to our meeting, this time

2) Microphone purchase – Graeme Barrie to organise
3) Nursery £90 request – Abi to find out if still required

4) Bingo evening – next one to hold in school, to see if get more attendance
	LH

GB

AM



	Headteacher’s Report
Copy of Improvement issued and discussed – in draft form just now

Online profiling – discussion, hoping to have in place in January, for all pupils

Careers Fair – for P7 and P7/6’s – any parents/carers who would wish to take part and ‘show’ what they do, please contact school 

Use of PEF money – to raise attainment, lots of additional work for school, to account for all expenditure, action taken etc.

Recruitment – Just been given authority to recruit for P2/1 teacher so that current teachers can taken on PEF duties

Linda Clark – working on numeracy interventions

Parental Engagement Survey – to be issued to all (was emailed out on Friday)

Standards and Quality Report – to be issued

SOL sessions – different times and days scheduled, so that not all on the one day when perhaps a parent cannot come,  to try to get more people engaging with their child’s learning
	LH



	Fundaising

Next one is Halloween Discos on Wednesday 25th October, not a lot of preparation for this, mainly helpers on the night.

Gemma suggested one or two people to ‘own’ a fundraiser and direct people with tasks/keep us on the right track.

Abi is now Bag2School coordinator

Gemma is organising Halloween discos

Graham was nominated to plan Christmas Fair

Movie Afternoon – going to try slightly different format, trying to organise/supervise pupils with lunch, proved difficult due to not enough psc helpers last time and staff have many other commitments on Fridays.  Will have start time of around 1/1.15 pm, pupils going home for lunch, this format does work well in other schools.  Also have note on slip about pupils being collected/making own way home.  

Discussion about concern of having pupils going home on their own, particularly after Halloween Discos, flyer will have collection requested/parent/carer signing for happy for their child to go home alone.

Fundraising meeting – to discuss events, in detail, set for Friday 22nd September, at The Oatridge at 7 pm, all welcome.
	AM

GA

GT

?

LS

All



	Gala Float

Well done on our 2nd prize, this year.

We must have more helpers for next year though, disappointingly not one parent/carer other than the PSC turned out on the Friday night to dress our float, yet over 20 children were on the float.
	

	AOB

Lesley S had been asked to raise the parking at staff car park/turning of cars at this area, cited as dangerous with pupils walking along – can note be put onto newsletter.

Possible visit from police again re zig zag parking, still an issue

Disbursement – Lesley S was pleased to report that her application for Councillors Disbursement Fund for additional funding for Project Playground, via Councillor Horne, had been accepted.  Thanks to Councillor Horne for his donation of £200, this will be given to the school, to buy additional items to improve our playgrounds.  School office to supply receipts for purchases for the £200 to Lesley S for forwarding onto WLC headquarters.

Discussion about Project Playground, helpers required for either or both Fridays.  

Graeme has spoken to Lovell about possible donations.

Graeme has spoken to RJStrang about tyre donations – happy to do so

Graeme has spoken to Paul Hunter about gravel donations and other possible assistance

Also Graeme has contact for cable reels, hoping to get these and everything else to school on or by Friday next week.

Recruitment of new PSC members – an ongoing issue.  Recent newsletter issued with school newsletter, re funding and what school had used money for.  Welcome to new parent, Claire, this evening.  We must have more helpers or we will be unable to continue to support the school with funds, as we currently do.  Sandra Shankland had already put a note out about parent helpers and included if they would be able to help with PSC.  Gemma said she would make up a display table for parents night and hope that people may leave us their details.
Lesley S to put another note onto facebook about helpers required.

Gemma – agreed to be link between Gala Committee, to represent Kirkhill’s views and report back and vice versa.

Question asked about tables for Christmas Fair, Lesley S will coordinate again, already had 1 request – will put note on facebook to see if any more requests and will bring list to fundraising meeting, to discuss.
	LH

School office/LS

GB

GA

LS

GA

LS


NEXT FUNDRAISING MEETING IS 22ND SEPTEMBER, AT THE OATRIDGE AT 7PM
NEXT PSC MEETING IS WEDNESDAY 11TH OCTOBER, AT THE SLIGHTLY LATER TIME, OF 630 PM, DUE TO PARENTS EVENING ON UNTIL 6PM

NEXT FUNDRASING EVENT IS WEDNESDAY 25TH OCTOBER, HALLOWEEN DISCOS

CHRISTMAS FAIR IS WEDNESDAY 29TH NOVEMBER

